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DIGEST 

1. A protester complaining that an agency improperly awarded 
a contract under a request for proposals (RFP) is not an 
interested party for purposes of maintaining a protest at 
the General Accounting Office merely because it had 
responded with an offer for the same product to a separate 
Broad Agency Announcement since the protester never 
responded to the RFP it was protesting. 

2. Mere disagreement with agency evaluation is insufficient 
to carry protester's burden of proof. 

DECISION 

The Comedica Corporation formerly Steridoc Corporation 
requests reconsideration of our decision in Steridoc 
C!;;E;r;;i;n, B-225752, Apr. 29, 1987, 87-1 CPD 11 , in 

lsmissed in part and denied in part Stemc's 
protest under request for proposals (RFP) No. DAMD17-85-R- 
0016, and under an Army Broad Agency Announcement (BAA). 
The solicitation was issued by the United States Army 
Medical Research Acquisition Activity (Army) for development 
of a noninvasive NBC warfare patient vital signs monitor. 
We deny the request for reconsideration. 

We dismissed the protest because the protester was not an 
offeror under the RFP, and therefore was not an interested 
party under our Regulations. See 4 C.F.R. § 21.1(a) (1986). 
Comedica argues that since it had submitted a proposal under 
the Army's August 1986 BAA for basic research in areas of 
interest to the Army Medical Research and Development 
Command, it is entitled to interested party status. 

The RFP, issued November 20, 1984, under which Comedica did 
not submit an offer but protested, and the Army's 
August 1986 BAA, under which Comedica did submit a proposal, 
were two distinct requests made by the Army. The fact that 
Comedica responded to the BAA did not give it interested 
party standing under any other solicitation which the Army 
issued for development of the same device. Comedica had to 
respond to the RFP in question for it to be considered an 



interested party entitled to file a protest under our 
Regulations. 

With regard to the BAA, in our decision, Steridoc Corpora- 
tion, B-225752, supra, we found that the protester had 
failed to rebut some of the Army's technical reasons for 
rejecting the proposal Comedica had submitted in response to 
the BAA. Specifically, we found that the protester had not 
rebutted the Army's contention that the monitor was unable 
to determine blood pressure through protective clothing. In 
its request for reconsideration Comedica simply maintains 
that it has met the Army's requirement, stating, without 
elaboration, that it is willing to demonstrate that its 
monitor will determine vital signs through heavy outer 
garments. 

We find nothing in Comedica's request for reconsideration 
which meets its burden to show that our prior denial of this 
basis of protest may have been legally or factually 
incorrect; See Coastal Industries Inc.--Reconsideration, 
B-223158.2, June 30, 1986, 86-2 CPD II 20 Mere disagreement 
with the Army's evaluation does not itseif render the 
evaluation unreasonable. Electronic Warfare Associates, 
B-224504, B-223938, Nov. 3, 1986, 86-2 CPD B 514. 

We deny the request for reconsideration. 
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